For Immediate Release:
Corbett Fire Board to Swear-in Rick Wunsch as the New Fire Chief 
Corbett Fire District; Corbett, Oregon			Dec. 8, 2021
On Dec. 8, 2021 the Corbett Fire Board will swear-in Rick Wunsch as the new Fire Chief. The public meeting will take place at the Corbett Fire Station and will start at 6:00 PM. Rick will replace Dave Flood who has been Fire Chief since 2015. The leadership team will remain the same, as Dave Flood will continue to serve as an Assistant Chief along with longtime Assistant Chief Brent Younker.
Rick Wunsch joined the Corbett Fire District in 2007 and has been an Assistant Chief since 2015. He holds numerous firefighter certifications and has an Intermediate Level Medical certification. As an Assistant Chief he led the department’s training program as well as overseeing the six month long training program for new recruits. Additionally, he has served as a Strike Team Leader on large wildland fires. In 2018 he was selected as Oregon Volunteer Firefighter of the Year by the Oregon Volunteer Firefighters Association He is the eleventh Chief to have served since the Corbett Fire District was incorporated in 1949.
New Fire Chief, Rick Wunsch, says “I am humbled to have the opportunity to lead such a great team. I will continue the Corbett Fire’s tradition of education and training so that we can serve the community with the highest level of service.”
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